


Compliance Activities report: 

-Information was provided indicating that there are 623 exempt institutions or providers 
offering postsecondary education or training in Alaska. (I believe it was a little over 100 when I 
first became a commissioner nearly eight years ago). 483 of those are exempted due to offering 
distance or online instruction without a physical presence in the state, 

-Staff has been providing technical support to the Program Director of the Alaska campus 
of the Seattle University School of Law relative to authorization to operate in Alaska. The 
School will be opening a satellite campus in Anchorage, scheduled for summer 2015. 

-Staff investigated a formal complaint against Charter College relative to a discontinued 
program. Charter College complied with staff’s recommendation of refunding the complainant’s 
program expenses, and the investigation was closed. 

-On May 13, 2014, ACPE was informed that the WICHE State Authorization Reciprocity 
Agreement (W-SARA) Steering Committee approved Alaska’s request for membership in W-


